

Barton & Loguidice, D.P.C.

Memo To: Sandy Creek Town Board

Date: May 12, 2021

From: Brett M. McVoy, I.E.

Project No.: 1001.005.001

Subject: Board Update - Sandy Creek/Richland Joint Water Project

Water Project Update:

Activity Completed in Last Month and Current Activities

- WD Malone's restoration crew returned on April 5th. Mainline crews returned on May 10th.
- There are currently two mainline crews onsite as well as one crew performing restoration work. One mainline crew is working on Hilton Road/County Route 62 and the other is working in Richland.
- No payment application was submitted this month because only restoration work was completed.
- NYS DEC issued a Notice of Incomplete Application for the CEHA variance request. A response to NYS DEC is being finalized.

Project Financing

- Coordination with EFC, RD, and Fiscal Advisors continues.
- o State Comptroller's office requested additional documents which are being compiled.

Steps to Proceed

- Construction Restart April 2021
- o Construction Completion Spring 2022